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Things above from Fr. Bilot �

Reporter 

ST. PAUL ON THE LAKE 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 

157 Lake Shore Road | Grosse Pointe Farms, Michigan  48236 | 313.885.8855 | stpaulonthelake.org 

June 27, 2021  Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Independence Day Mass Schedule�

�

Sunday, July 4, 2021 � Regular Sunday Mass Schedule �

7:00 am, 8:30 am, 10:00 am (outdoors) and 12:00 noon�

�

Monday, July 5, 2021 � 9:00am in the Church�

� In today’s American culture, when someone 

hears the word “retreat” one may think of a business trip 

where the group of employees come together to bond, to 

create alliances and working relationships in hopes of 

furthering the mission of the company. The 

relationships formed are not necessarily to create 

community but to support the bottom line.  �

�

� Before the United States existed, for centuries 

the word “retreat” was referenced. A retreat, in the 

context for which I am using it is actually the third 

definition in the good ole’ Webster dictionary. It says � 

retreat: “a period of group withdrawal for prayer, 

meditation, study, or instruction under a director.” Thus 

it is easy to see how a corporation or business can also 

use the word to define an activity it demands of its 

employees. The business retreat is not used to forge 

relationships that lead to our relationship with Jesus. 

Can you imagine if a company retreat was formed to 

develop relationships to further the mission of the 

Kingdom? �

�

� Since the time of Jesus and the keys given to 

Peter to form the Catholic Church people have gone on 

retreat, modeling the time of solitude after Jesus who 

went away by himself to be one with the Father. Thus 

for centuries men and women � priests, religious and 

lay have stepped out of the normal routine, like Jesus, to 

take time to deepen their relationship with God. The 

goal of the retreat is to forge a deeper and beautiful 

bond with Jesus Christ, His Mother Mary and the 

Saints. �

�

� Canon Law of the Catholic Church under the 

section of priestly ministry states that a priest should 

take a yearly retreat. The Church in its wisdom knows 

that even though a priest is asked to do a Holy Hour 

each day, pray 5 of the 7 hours of the Breviary and daily 

Mass, the time away and alone with Jesus allows for a 

quality relationship to deepen, allowing the Holy Spirit 

to renew us, challenge us and as I put it “fill me up” so 

that I can be a better servant of the Lord. �

� A couple of weeks ago I forged into the 

“desert” (retreat) to step back from active ministry to 

spend time with the Lord. I went to the Monastery of 

the Holy Angels in Hanceville, AL. They have a clergy 

retreat center on the grounds of the Shrine. I enjoy the 

location, for it is out in the country and the retreat center 

is comfortable with a beautiful chapel. There is also the 

Shrine church that has daily exposition of the Blessed 

Sacrament, a Lourdes shrine, and a river to sit by and 

ponder. Normally, I take a retreat after Easter but this 

year scheduling altered my plans. Being in Alabama in 

June was definitely warmer with 100% humidity. �

�

� Retreat consists of daily Mass, three or four holy 

hours, walks, rosary and sleep. Time goes by quickly. I 

am grateful to have the opportunity to attend a yearly 

retreat to deepen my relationship with the Lord and 

hopefully, to be a better priest for His Church. �

�

� I was reminding my brother Rick, on Father’s 

Day, that 29 years ago, on a Saturday morning, he spent 

three hours in Church, experiencing his brother (me) 

being ordained a Catholic priest. (That was probably the 

longest he and the rest of my family ever spent in 

church at one time!!) He and I just wonder how the 

years could pass so quickly. We were actually talking 

about this at his daughter’s home, who is now married 

with two children. She was two years old when I was 

ordained! �

�

� I am grateful to be a priest. It is a blessed life. 

And because of the priesthood I am able to be here at St. 

Paul following in a historical lineage of priests who 

have served over the past century. Please pray for 

vocations to the priesthood and religious life. �

�

Thank you for your prayers and support. 

You are the best!�

�

With gratitude,�

�

Fr. Jim Bilot�
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The Vocation Committee recognizes  

Fr. Jim Bilot on the 29th anniversary  

of his ordination (June 27)  

 

and Sr. Barbara Zimmer, IHM on the 

anniversary of her vows (June 29) 

 

Thank you for saying Yes! 
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(Fr.) Colin’s 

Column 

�

An introduction to �

inspirational information�

�

Title: I Believe in Love�

Category: Saintly Wisdom�

Timeframe: © 1969�

Density: light�

Pages: 280�

�

� In this book Fr. D’Elbee 

presents the spirituality of St. 

Therese of Lisieux in a simple and 

profound manner. An excerpt: p189�

190�

� Listen to her words: ‘A single 

mission would not be enough for me. 

I would like at the same time to 

announce the gospel on the five 

continents and unto the most remote 

islands. I would like to be a 

missionary, not only for a few years, 

but I would like to have been one 

from the creation of the world until 

the end of time.’ �

Give yourself without counting the 

cost, in an immense love for the 

Holy Church, born of the Blood and 

the water flowing from the wound in 

the Heart of Jesus...�

� You will find unexpected joys 

in this active apostolate where you 

will not notice your pain, where you 

will not heed your fatigue and 

repugnance, where you will have 

forgotten yourself. 

It will be a gain for 

you, a fruitful 

experience, to adapt 

yourself to various 

situations, to 

various feelings, to 

the joys and pains 

of others. �
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Sojourner Truth, Frederick Douglass, Harriet Tubman, 

Booker T. Washington, Rosa Parks, Jackie Robinson, and 

Martin Luther King Jr. are well known examples in the fight for equality and justice. 

 

There are also many individuals in the Catholic tradition who have contributed significantly to racial 

equality and improving civic life in American communities. Henriette Delille, a free woman of color in the 

1800s, created a religious order to serve those who were enslaved. Fr. Augustus Tolton, he himself a former 

slave, faced hostility and discrimination during his own journey into the priesthood. Mother Mary Lange, the 

founder of the Oblate Sisters of Providence, created a free school in her home for African-American children 

since one was not otherwise available. For today’s generation, these Black men and women demonstrate 

the importance of perseverance and hope amid intolerance and ignorance. 

 

The Catholic Church strongly condemns racism. It is a sin against the dignity of the human 

person and has no place in the Church. According to the U.S. bishops, racism arises when: 

 

 

Sadly, racism has harmed individuals of every ethnicity in society, and it has been carried out by those of 

differing races. In particular, generational and institutional racism has plagued varying ethnicities, impacting 

Native American, Latino, and Black families who have especially felt the e�ects of personal and institutional 

prejudices. The lingering discrimination is clearly visible in various areas of society, including education, 

employment, criminal jus-tice, and housing. Regrettably, violence and racist actions against Asian Americans 

are also on the rise these days. 

 

In recent months, conversations about race and in-justice haven taken place across the nation. In particular, 

the murder of George Floyd in May 2020 and his words “I can’t breathe” reverberated across America. Protests 

broke out nationwide shortly afterward, forcing communities to evaluate the status of race relations within the 

country. The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops called the killing of Mr. Floyd “senseless and brutal, a sin that 

cries out to heaven for justice. 

 

Although important strides toward equality have been made in years past, it is important to recognize the 

ongoing challenges facing the Black and broader minority com-munities today. In 2018, the Catholic bishops in 

the United States wrote in their pastoral letter Open Wide Our Hearts—The Enduring Call to Love, that “we all 

need to take responsibility for correcting the injustices of racism and healing the harms it has caused.” It is 

impossible to address the full history of racism, particularly against the Black community, in one publication. 

Recognizing that reality, focus seeks to o�er opportunities for reflection, ideas for advocacy action, stories of 

inspirational Black Catholics who enrich our faith, and additional resources to combat the ignorance and sin of 

racism. �
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Belated Father’s Day Wishes for St. Joseph �

�

Some of you may be aware that Pope Francis declared this year to be the year of St. Joseph. Devotion to Jesus’s 

earthly father is actually relatively new within the life of the Church, but it has been rapidly on the rise in the past century or 

so. In the early church St. Joseph did not receive a lot of attention for two reasons. 1.) The great saints of the early Church 

were incredibly devoted to reading Scripture, and St. Joseph plays a very small role in the Scriptures. He is mentioned and 

his actions are recorded, but never does Scripture actually record any of his words � he has no lines in the Bible! 2.) Some 

figures throughout Church history have thought that in order to defend the doctrine of Mary’s perpetual virginity it was 

necessary to portray Joseph as an old and feeble man. This wrong idea was supported by scenes from “false Gospels” � 

fantastical accounts of the life of Jesus written centuries after the fact which we now know to be completely made�up. �

�

Devotion to the figure of St. Joseph first sprung up in Medieval and Post�Reformation times with such figures as St. 

Theresa of Avila. But even then, this devotion was mainly present only amongst a small number of religious persons; it did 

not really spread to the laity until the 19

th

 and 20

th

 centuries. One great popularizer of devotion to St. Joseph was actually the 

late and great Fulton Sheen, who protested strongly against the image of an old and infirm Joseph. He argued that the most fit 

spouse for the Mother of God was not someone who would preserve her virginity only because of the breakdown of his own 

body, but rather someone who was young and vigorous but would preserve Mary because of the willingness to sacrifice, the 

chastity, and the sanctity present in his own heart. Besides, Joseph had to be able to protect Mary, and to make several trips 

by foot to and from places such as Egypt and Bethlehem. Fulton Sheen’s arguments have prevailed upon the Church, and 

today we picture Joseph as a robust man in his prime. �

�

In 2020, a book called Consecration to St. 

Joseph: The Wonders of Our Spiritual Father was 

published by Fr. Donald Calloway. This book 

introduced many readers to the tradition that has 

sprung up around St. Joseph, and guided them in 

making a personal consecration to him. I read this 

book during the early months of COVID quarantining 

and I consecrated myself to St. Joseph on May 1

st

 

2020, which was both my birthday and the feast of St. 

Joseph the Worker. �

�

So, when Pope Francis declared 2021 to be 

the year of St. Joseph, it was really a culminating 

moment for the growth of the devotion to this great 

saint. God has a way of calling the attention of the 

Church to a particular doctrine or a particular saint at 

times when His providence thinks it is most 

appropriate to do so. It is quite reasonable, then, to 

think that St. Joseph has a unique role to play, and a 

unique lesson to teach, to our own contemporary 

times. �

�

The Solemnity of St. Joseph falls on May 25

th

, which fell on a Friday during Lent this past year. But, according to 

Church law, a solemnity (the highest rank of feast on the Church’s calendar) trumps a fasting day, and so for that particular 

Friday, even though it was Lent, we could eat meat! So naturally, at my seminary we celebrated the Feast�Day�of�Joseph�

during�the�year�of Joseph�on�a�Friday�in�Lent by throwing an enormous barbeque! Below is a picture of yours truly 

manning the grill! �

�

Devotion to St. Joseph has come to mean a lot in my life during this past year. I feel like I have benefited greatly 

from his spiritual fatherhood even since I made my consecration to him. Therefore, you can imagine my horror when it was 

late in the day on Father’s Day this past week and I realized that I had completely forgotten to make any sort of special 

prayer to St. Joseph! In fact, until that moment, I had not thought about it as being his special day at all! I rectified that error 

immediately, but it made me think: I bet I was not the only one who forgot about St. Joseph on Father’s Day. So I wanted to 

issue a general reminder: St. Joseph is your spiritual father, and divine providence has appointed him as a uniquely powerful 

saint for our current times. We ought to take advantage of that and set aside some time to pray to our spiritual father and ask 

for his intercession. Men especially should do this, particularly those who are fathers themselves! You might even think 

about ordering that book I mentioned, you will learn a lot about St. Joseph and his miraculous appearances throughout 

history (like when he seems to have miraculously built a staircase for an order of nuns in New Mexico!), I promise I am not 

making commission on it, by the way. In any case, for anyone who forgot, like me, I am sure that St. Joseph would be very 

happy to receive some belated Happy Father’s day wishes! �
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Learning How to Pray 

 

Hello everyone, it is Jeremy Schupbach, the parish seminarian. I want 

to invite you to join me for the project that I am most excited about 

undertaking this summer, and that is a four�week study on how to pray.  I 

have always been deeply passionate about the subject of prayer; it’s how 

God broke into my life and confirmed the vocation of the priesthood in my 

heart. I am convinced that prayer is the missing puzzle�piece to our life as 

Christians. At times we have all felt like there is a disparity between the way 

we talk as Christians and the actual experience we have of our relationship 

with God. I suggest that prayer is the way to overcome that gap, the way that 

God wants to go beyond our heads and engage our hearts in a powerful and 

felt manner! But it isn’t easy, and you may have tried before and given up, 

understandably so. I’d like to help you navigate the difficulties and 

experience the riches for yourself! Please consider joining me and giving 

prayer, and God, a chance to impact your life!�

�

Details: The series will be held on the four Wednesdays of July: the 

7

th

, the 14

th

, the 21

st

, and the 28

th

 at 6:30 pm in the Canfield Center 

in the school. Each session will be one hour long, I will speak for 

about 45 minutes and then take time to answer questions. The talks 

will also be available live�streamed on the parish website. �

�

No RSVP is needed, but if you could email me at 

jschupbach@stpaulonthelake.org and let me know you are coming, �

I would appreciate it! �
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�

Religious Education Registration now open Online!�

We are excited to offer online registration for 2021�2022 Religious 

Education classes through the St. Paul website under the Religious 

Education tab.  It’s fast, easy and convenient.  Register today!�

�

When can I register?�

Registration for the 2021�2022 school year begins June 7, 2021.�

Class placements will take place in September.�

�

Who can register?�

All children in grades 1 � 8.  �

�

When are classes offered?�

Classes will be in person on Mondays, beginning October 4, 2021.�

Class times are 4:15 � 5:30 p.m. or 6:30 � 7:45 p.m.�

�

How do I register my child for Religious Education?�

Registration is only offered on�line. If you need assistance, please contact the Religious 

Education Office at 313�885�7022.�

�

How do I pay?�

Payment is made at the time of registration through Faith Direct.�

�

What is the tuition for Religious Education?�

One child � $250.00, two children � $360.00, three children � $425.00, �

four or more children � $465.00�

�

Is there anything else I need to register my child?�

A Baptismal Certificate or Profession of Faith is required prior to receiving the Sacraments 

of First Reconciliation, First Holy Communion�and Confirmation. If you are registering a 

child for 2nd, 7th or 8th grade, please provide a copy of your child’s Baptismal Certificate 

to the Religious Education Office.  If your child was baptized at St. Paul on the Lake, you 

can Request Sacramental Records and the Parish Office will provide a copy to our office.�

A Medical Release Treatment Form is required to be on file for each child enrolled in our 

program.�

�

I cannot afford the fee. What should I do?�

It is our desire that every child in the St. Paul parish family has access to Religious 

Education. If the registration fees impose a financial hardship, please contact the Religious 

Education Office.�
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St. Paul on the Lake Catholic Church has survived many crises since the church was 

dedicated in 1897.� Throughout its remarkable history, this Grosse Pointe Farms 

parish has, time and again, rebuilt what was damaged and restored what was lost. 

Dedicated clergy and loyal parishioners devoted themselves to preserving St. Paul’s 

historic and beautiful church campus.�

“It’s become clear that we need to plan for the long term 

if St. Paul’s is to preserve its beauty and historic 

character,” Fr. Jim said.�

Angela Moloney, president of the Catholic Foundation of 

Michigan, said St. Paul’s contacted the�Foundation to help 

create a preservation fund. “St. Paul’s is such a jewel; it’s 

our privilege to�share in this effort.”�

Ms. Moloney explained that one benefit of the 

endowment is that people can designate the fund�in their 

wills, as well as make gifts during their lifetimes. 

Endowment funds are administered by�the Foundation, 

which will make annual distributions to the parish, 

starting in 2022. All funds�administered by the Catholic 

Foundation of Michigan are subject to moral and ethical 

screens to�ensure that they are invested in a manner 

consistent with Church teaching.�

Patrick Fabian, the parish’s Business Manager, noted that the fund will establish a 

stable�source of funding for the preservation and upkeep of the historic buildings and 

grounds at St.�Paul’s. “We have a responsibility to see 

that this church we love is cared for,” he said.�

Monsignor Patrick Halfpenny, St. Paul’s pastor from 

2003�2019, used to say that the church walls are 

soaked in prayer. That’s a legacy that St. Paul’s wants 

to preserve for the next 120 years and beyond.�

For more information, visit 

catholicfoundationmichigan.org�

or contact Patrick Fabian in the �

business office at St. Paul on the Lake.�

Preserving a Legacy of 

Holiness, Beauty: St. Paul on 

the Lake Creates Historic 

Preservation Fund�

St. Paul on the Lake, �

1978 fire.�

2020 restoration of the Church’s �

tower bells. �
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JOIN US AND  

SPEND TIME WITH JESUS! 

 

Eucharistic Adoration  

Tuesdays 8:45am - 7:00pm  

Confessions 6:30pm - 7:00pm 

SHOULD THE GOVERNMENT �

PAY FOR ABORTIONS�

�

President Biden’s budget which he sent to 

Congress mandates that the federal government 

pay for abortions.�

�

For 45 years, the Hyde Amendment and similar 

laws have protected taxpayers from being 

forced to pay for abortions.  The Hyde 

Amendment has been signed into law every 

year since 1976, whether  the Congress and the 

White House were led by Republicans or 

Democrats.�

�

The Hyde Amendment has saved nearly 2.5 

million babies and mothers in difficult 

circumstances from the tragedy of abortion.�

�

An overwhelming majority of Americans, 

including low income and women of color who 

are most impacted by it, support the Hyde 

Amendment and laws that prevent government�

funded abortion.�

�

The United States Bishops, in the strongest 

possible terms, urge you to ensure that the 

Hyde Amendment and all similar life�saving 

appropriations riders remain in place during the 

117the Congress and beyond.  �

�

Americans should not be forced to pay for the 

taking of innocent human life.�

�

Please sacrifice and pray that we respect, �

protect and cherish human life�

from conception to natural death.�
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This time last year the world was turned upside down 

due to COVID-19, but our parish ministries continued 

because so many people needed our help. 

Recurring gifts helped sustain our parish in 

unprecedented times, and continue to be a vital 

source of support for ministries that are a lifeline to 

those in need in our community.  

 

Life is returning to normal, but so many continue to 

depend on St. Paul on the Lake. The more people 

use eGiving, the stronger foundation we will have for 

ministries that bring hope in times of uncertainty.   

 

We prayerfully request that you consider signing up 

for eGiving from your computer, smartphone or 

tablet. You can set up a recurring donation or make 

a one-time gift. 

 

Sign up today by visiting faith.direct/MI1011,  

or text ‘Enroll’ to 313-825-5778. 

 

Thank you for your continued support  

of our parish family. 

STEWARDSHIP, ONLINE GIVING AND CSA 

TEXT TO GIVE 

Text GIVE to 313-825-5778 to setup recurring or 

one-time donations to St. Paul on the Lake. 

STEWARDSHIP 

 Thank you to those of you who have 

already mailed your CSA pledge cards as this 

ensures we Fuel the Mission to witness Christ.  Fr. 

Jim Bilot is asking all parishioners to join him in 

contributing to this year’s Catholic Services 

Appeal. If we all give, we will easily meet St. 

Paul on the Lake’s 2021 CSA target of 

$260,792.00, which is our parish share of the 

support of more than 170 CSA-funded 

ministries, programs, and services.  

If you have not already, you will receive your 

CSA pledge card and information directly from 

the AOD. Parishes are no longer responsible for 

mailing or receiving CSA information.  Please 

call 888-331-8695 if you have any questions or 

concerns. 
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Day, Date,�

and Time�

Celebrant�

Saturday,�

July 3�

4:30 pm�

Fr. Bilot�

Sunday,�

July 4�

7:00 am�

Fr. Slowinski�

Sunday,�

July 4�

8:30 am�

Fr. Slowinski�

Sunday,�

July 4�

10:00 am�

(outdoor)�

Fr. Fricke�

Sunday,�

July 4�

12:00 noon�

Fr. Bilot�

Weekend Celebrants 

ST. PAUL ON SOCIAL MEDIA 

 

Stpaulonthelakecc 

 

st.paul_onthe_lake 

 

StPaulontheLak1 

Remember to check out our website 

stpaulonthelake.org  

for more information! 

Knights News 

Schedule is subject to change at any time. 

The St. Paul on the Lake Altar Society invites you 

to join the Flower Ministry.  Connect with joyful 

teams of ladies who arrange and maintain our 

beautiful altar flowers throughout the year.  �

For information contact:  �

Karen Kolp at 313�884�6039 or jnk@comcast.net�

GARDENING CLUB�

�

The St. Paul on the Lake Gardening Club needs help to 

keep our campus beautiful!  �

They meet on Wednesdays at 6:00 pm.�

Service hours available for students!!�

For information contact:  �

Dave Calcaterra at 313�995�4647 or  

david.calcaterra1959@gmail.com�

Help wanted at st. paul on the lake 

We are looking for a few good (Catholic) 

men! The St Paul on the Lake Council of 

the Knights is reaching out for assistance 

in our recruiting efforts. The pandemic 

has caused us difficulty in reaching out to 

prospective new members who are 

needed to meet the increased program demands. If you 

could mention the need for good Catholic men to join 

the Knights to your members it would be greatly 

appreciated. 

 

As you may know the Knights' activities include: 

 

�� Monthly bottle/can drives supporting seminarians 

�� Tootsie Roll sales supporting the mentally 

disadvantaged 

�� Flash BBQs at St Aloysius to feed the hungry as 

part of Leave No Neighbor Behind 

�� Live Streaming of Mass  

�� March for Life and the Novena for Life 

�� Soccer Challenge for the youth 

�� Basketball Free Throw Contest for the youth 

�� Youth Spelling Bee 

�� "Keep Christ in Christmas" Poster Contest (a St 

Paul participant was a recent national award winner). 

 

Until June 30, 2021,  

membership in the Knights is FREE! 

 

The Knights allow Catholic men to grow their faith 

while helping others and supporting the Church - and 

become better Catholics, husbands, and fathers!  

Please contact either me or any Knight that you for 

further information or to join! 

 

Tim Berkesch, PGK 

KofC Council 12121  

Membership Director 

313-242-7369�

FLOWER MINISTRY�
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MASS INTENTIONS 

Day Date Mass Time Intention 

Also to be 

Remembered 

Sunday 

June 27 

7:00 am 

The Intentions of this Parish 

8:30 am 

The Intentions of this Parish 

10:00 am 

All St. Paul Parishioners 

12:00 noon 

Lulu Treder 

By: Steve and Lorrie Peck 

Lucy Kutil 

Richard H. Burt 

Susan Kalhorn 

Anthony Frattini 

Monday 

June 28 

6:30 am 

Lorna Robrecht 

By: Family 

 

8:15 am  

Christiane Langedock 

By: Steve and Lorrie Peck 

John Palffy 

Mariana Davalos 

Hon. Roland Olzark 

Tuesday 

June 29 

6:30 am 

Janice Lee Sanders 

By: The Moroun Family 

  

8:15 am 

Denis Michael Robison 

By: The Murphy Family 

Marilyn Davis 

Wednesday 

June 30 

6:30 am 

Bernadette Juinia 

By: A. Moroun 

Bonnie Lyn VanBeylen 

8:15 am 

Joel Kerr (48th Anniversary) 

By: Carol Kerr 

John DeFoe 

Thursday 

July 1 

6:30 am 

Bert Valina  

8:15 am  

James Kolp 

By: Allen & Madeleine Phillips 

Vartkis Kefelian 

Lois Donovan 

Friday 

July 2 

6:30 am 

Larry DuMouchelle 

By: Laurie DuMouchelle 

  

8:15 am 

James Napolitano 

By: Family 

 

Saturday 

July 3 

8:15 am 

Jim Kolp 

By: Carol Semack 

  

4:30 pm 

Peter Mercier 

By: Catherine McCuish 

Robert Melick 

Sunday 

July 4 

7:00 am 

Priestly Vocations 

8:30 am 

The Intentions of this Parish 

10:00 am 

All St. Paul Parishioners 

12:00 noon 

Patrick Scoggin 

By: The Evo Family 

  

MASS INTENTIONS 

We will continue live�streaming Mass. The links are available all week �

for post�live�viewing, so you can participate anytime.�

Schedule and live links are available at stpaulonthelake.org or our 

Facebook page.�
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Addiction 

Destroys lives and families!  Community is a Catholic 

faith-based approach to treatment.  Call for help at 

313.550.8107, 313-550-8106 or visit hopereborn.org. 

E.T.C. Eastside Take Control 

An Ecumenical Career Network Group.  Contact 

Susan Bristol (Lead Volunteer at  

St. Paul) at susanbristol.soc@comcast.net. 

Think you might be pregnant? 

Pregnancy Aid will help, call 313.882.1000. 

Hurting from an abortion experience? 

Contact Project Rachel Post Abortion Ministry, 

888.722.4355. 

Are you caring for a loved one suffering  

from Alzheimer’s, dementia, or memory loss? 

CarePointe - Support Group for Caregivers can help.  

Join other caregivers to share experiences and gain 

support.  CarePointe meets on the third Saturday of 

every month from 1:00pm-2:30pm at Our Lady Star of 

the Sea.  Information carepointesupport.org 

Need somewhere to turn? 

National Domestic Violence Hotline: 800.799.7233. 

Mental Health 

NAMI, The National Alliance on Mental Illness  

is the nation’s largest grassroots mental health 

organization dedicated to building better lives for the 

millions of Americans affected by mental illness.  Call 

Barb, 313-886-8004, for information on meetings in 

Grosse Pointe.   

FIND HELP IN A CRISIS: CALL THE NAMI HELP LINE AT 

800-950-NAMI, EMAIL AT info@nami.org OR TEXT 

"NAMI" TO 74174. 

Marriage Resources: foryourmarriage.org 

An initiative of the US Conference of Catholic Bishops 

with information and support relating to dating and 

engaged couples, parenting and the family, 

marriage (including troubled marriages), and 

Marriage Resource Center. 

Reporting Sexual Abuse 

Inform the Archdiocese of Detroit regarding the 

sexual abuse of minors by priests, deacons, and other 

church personnel and/or to speak to the Victim 

Assistance Coordinator, contact 866.343.8055.  This 

line is for reporting suspected sexual misconduct or 

child abuse within archdiocesan institutions and 

ministries only.  Persons with complaints not involving 

clergy or church personnel should refer to the 

archdiocesan web site at www.aod.org for contact 

information for civil authorities. 

Free Technology help for Seniors 

Cyber For Seniors is a volunteer program providing 

free technology help to the senior community.  Our 

goal is to assist seniors in becoming more connected 

with friends and family, and the world, by making 

technology easier to use. Contact Emily Fox at 313-

680-2975 or emfox401@gmail.com. 

RECENTLY MARRIED 

SUPPORT SERVICES 

PRAY FOR OUR SICK 

PRAY FOR OUR MILITARY 

Maureen Brunton 

Peter Hanna 

Ted Kirles 

Michael Passage 

BANNS OF MARRIAGE 

Family members please call the Parish Office  

at 313.885.8855 to update/confirm your service 

person’s military active status. 

Matthew Allison 

Brian Boylea 

John Couzens 

Matthew Forbes 

David Harris 

Drew Harris 

Ryan Hudson 

Patrick Jackson 

Alex Johansen 

Patrick Kuchta  

Mark Lepczyk 

Maxwell Martinez 

Nicholas G. Mayer 

Timothy Moehring 

Megan Moehring 

Michael Mott 

David Murray 

Briana Carter-Murray 

Amy Padesky 

Brett Piche 

Alexander Raggio 

Daniel J. Rader 

Evan A. Scott 

Sean B. Scott 

Robert Skowronski 

John P. Steinhauer 

Daniel VanNatter 

Josh Weldon 

PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED 

Meri Maka & Thomas Milne (III) 

June 18, 2021 

Allyson Rizzo and Ryan Santo 

Eleanor Gargala 

Thomas Chaplow 
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PASTOR & CLERGY 313.885.8855 

Rev. James Bilot, Pastor 

 jbilot@stpaulonthelake.org 

Rev. Colin Fricke, Associate Pastor 

 cfricke@stpaulonthelake.org 

Rev. Thomas Slowinski, Associate Pastor 

 tslowinski@stpaulonthelake.org 

Rev. Mr. William Jamieson, Pastoral Associate 

 bjamieson@stpaulonthelake.org 

 

PARISH OFFICE 313.885.8855 

Office Hours  

 Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:30pm   

 (closed for lunch 12:30pm - 1:30pm)  

Patrick Fabian, Business Manager, x146 

 pfabian@stpaulonthelake.org 

Colleen Tolliver, Administrative Assistant, x151 

 ctolliver@stpaulonthelake.org 

Barb Stahl, Accounting Assistant, x148 

 bstahl@stpaulonthelake.org 

Fran Bauer, RCIA Coordinator, x157 

 fbauer@stpaulonthelake.org 

Anne Graves, Evangelization Coordinator, x144 

 agraves@stpaulonthelake.org 

Theresa Sommer, Funeral & Liturgical Coordinator, x149 

 tsommer@stpaulonthelake.org 

 

NEW PARISHIONER REGISTRATION 

Please call/stop by the Parish Office or download the 

form from stpaulonthelake.org. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Only registered parishioners may make arrangements 

for weddings at least 6 months in advance to ensure  

adequate preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage.  

Please call the Parish Office at 313-885-8855. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

Baptism Preparation Classes are suspended at this 

time.  Please email ctolliver@stpaulonthelake.org to 

register for online class.  Baptisms take place the 2nd 

& 4th Sundays of most months following the 12:00 noon 

Mass.   

 

SCHOOL 313.885.3430 / Fax: 313.885.9357 

Tina Forsythe, Principal, x113 

 tforsythe@stpaulonthelake.org 

Emily Coldicott, Assistant Principal, x112 

 ecoldicott@stpaulonthelake.org 

Colleen Wilson, Administrative Assistant, x100 

 cwilson@stpaulonthelake.org 

Lynne O’Brien, Secretary, x111 

 lobrien@stpaulonthelake.org 

 

MUSIC 

Lawrence Przybysz, Director 

 Lrprzybysz@comcast.net  

 

 

RELIGIOUS ED  313.885.7022 / Fax: 313.885.9316 

Tricia Kesteloot, Coordinator, x122 

 tkesteloot@stpaulonthelake.org 

Donna Peters, Secretary, x121 

 dpeters@stpaulonthelake.org 

Christi Nyquist, Part Time Secretary, x123 

 cnyquist@stpaulonthelake.org 

Amy Ludvigsen, Preschool RE Coordinator x123 

 aludvigsen@stpaulonthelake.org 

 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Christian Service  Bob Barrette 

Faith Formation  Josef Zehetmair 

Stewardship  Robert Rizzo 

Vicariate  Brian Fromm 

Evangelization  Anne Graves 

Parish Member at Large  Dr. Tom Knuth 

 

FINANCE COUNCIL 

Chair  Bob Hayes 

Vice Chair  Patrick Haddad 

 

GROUPS AT ST. PAUL 

Altar Society  Patty Gmeiner 

 gomer44@comcast.net 

Catholic Men’s Fellowship Group  Tom Graves 

 hardsecondserve@yahoo.com 

Eucharistic Minister Scheduler  Susan Bristol 

Gardening Group  David Calcaterra 

 david.calcaterra1959@gmail.com  

Head Sacristan  Elli Giordimaina 

Homeless Week  Tom McCarren 

 cheernd@comcast.net 

Knights of Columbus 12121  Richard Sandifer 

 gk12121@mikofc.org 

Life Issues Committee  Marcia McBrien 

 mcbrienmm@gmail.com 

Parish Moms  for questions or information email 

 parishmoms@gmail.com or  

Sacred Linens Coordinator  Bev Ballew 

St. Paul Athletic Club  A.J. Hakim, Director 

 athletics@stpaulonthelake.org 

 Jeff Cook, President

 jcook@driggersschultz.com 

St. Paul Educational Trust  Kathleen Conway 

 edtrust@stpaulonthelake.org 

St. Paul Hospitality  Josephine Pompeo 

 jpompeo@landscapeamerica.net 

St. Paul Lector Scheduler  Jeffrey Moyer  

St. Paul Prayer Ministry  info@stpaulonthelake.org 

St. Paul Ushers  Robert Rizzo 

 saintpaulushers@gmail.com 

St. Vincent de Paul Conference  Mike Kozicki 

 mkozicki@alglawpc.com 

St. Paul Worship Liaison  Theresa Sommer 

 tsommer@stpaulonthelake.org 

Tuesday Evening Bible Study Group   John Shumaker 

 johnshumaker2@gmail.com  

PARISH INFORMATION 
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WASHER/DRYER REPAIR
G.E., Whirlpool,

Kenmore Specialist
(586) 791-4466

Call David Dressler

Bob Dube 
Plumbing

Serving Grosse Pointes for Over 40 Years

313-886-3897

“The Same 
Always to All”

1-800-VERHEYDEN 1-800-837-4393
www.verheyden.org

warren
detroit
eastpointe
grosse pointe
clinton township

FOKSA PAINTING & SERVICES
Custom Interior & Exterior Painting

Drywall Replacement & Repair • Texture
Powerwashing • Deck Sealing

	 Jeff Foksa • 248-705-4903
	 10% Senior Discount
	 Insured

Northwestern Mutual is the marketing name for The Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Company, 
Milwaukee, WI (NM) and its subsidiaries.  Eric Allen Backman is an Insurance Agent of NM

	Eric Backman CFP® RICP®	 Wealth Management Advisor
	 Eric.Backman@nm.com	 Phone: 313-209-5000

100 Kercheval Ste A Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48236

John C. Cahalan
Attorney & Counselor
26640 Harper Avenue
Saint Clair Shores
586-299-1300
cklawservices.comPARISHIONER
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Eric Backman  
CFP®
Financial Advisor
(313) 209-5000
ericbackman.nm.com

We help you see your 
whole financial picture.

© 2016 The Northwestern Mutual Life Insurance Company, 
Milwaukee, WI (Northwestern Mutual). 

• Estate Planning & Probate 
• Business & Commercial Law
• Corporation- LLC Set Up & Operation
• Commercial Litigation & Collection

Robert L. Hindelang, P.C.
The Attorney-CPA Bow-Tie Guy

313-886-4450
18430 Mack Avenue | Grosse Pointe Farms | RLH@Hindelang.us

THRIFTY
F L O R I S TF L O R I S T

pa r i s h i o n e r

Corporate
Events

Sympathy
Designs

Full Service
Florist
Weddings 
& Parties

CALL 1-888-THRIFTY
	 ( 8 4 7 - 4 3 8 9 )

or call david calaterra 313-995-4647

T H R I F T Y F L O R I S T. C O M

CUSTOM HOMECUSTOM HOME
PAINTINGPAINTING

Interiors & Exteriors
Satisfaction Guaranteed

586-549-7819 • Senior Discount

Kendra Maurer, MD
20225 E. Nine Mile Road
Suite 100, St. Clair Shores
586-772-1090

Accepting new patients from 
newborn up to 21 years of age

Lakeview Pediatrics

www.RedBaronEnterprises.com
313-408-1166

Second Generation 
Owned and Operated

Residential and Commercial
Serving the Grosse Pointes and 

South Eastern Michigan Communities

Accepts all major credit cards
Check us out on Facebook!

“We’re Your To Do List Handymen”
Parishioner & Grosse Pointe Resident

Patrick O’Hara, CPA
Conrad Koski, CPA
– Income Tax Services –

377 Fisher Rd, Suite F • Grosse Pointe
(313) 885-9700 • www.OHaraCPA.net

& HORTICULTURAL SERVICES

• Landsape Design/ Installation
• Custom Outdoor Living Spaces	
• Bluestone/ Concrete
• Full Service Outdoor Maintenance
• Snow & Ice Management
• Seasonal Displays

Matthew E. Mannino
Office: 313.884.1101     

www.ToccoMannino.com

Old Equipment Specialists 

586-296-1800 
CandCHeat.com
Serving your family 
for over six decades

heating
& air conditioning

“Service Today...Installation Tomorrow”

Seaver’s Home
Maintenance Inc.

Reliability, Integrity,
Quality Workmanship
HELP WANTED

GOOD PAY
Since 1980 • Licensed /Insured

313-882-0000
313-231-4996

Mike Seaver St. Paul Alumnus

96 Kercheval Ave.
Grosse Pointe Farms, MI

Office:	 313-499-1313
Cell:	 586-601-8578

Julie Baumer, REALTOR
jbaumer@signaturesothebys.com

Contact Terry Sweeney to place an ad today! 
tsweeney@lpicommunities.com or (800) 477-4574 x6407 
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 ALL PRO

Call John (586) 776-5167

New & Repairs

Licensed& Insured

Roofing • Gutters • Siding
	 Professional - Reasonable
	 Senior Discounts

Over 45 Years... Same Owner, Same Phone Number

Interior & Exterior
Restoration & Custom Painting

Custom Carpentry
Plaster Repair

Superior Preparation & Craftsmanship
FREE ESTIMATES • LICENSED • INSURED

www.NickKaroutsosPainting.com

www.drbendentistry.com 
OFFICE HOURS BY APPOINTMENT

DENTISTRY & IMPLANTS by Dr. Ben
BEN J. CZERNIAWSKI, D.D.S., M.S., PLLC.

Licensed Specialist
DIPLOMATE, AMERICAN BOARD OF PROSTHODONTICS

20323 MACK AVENUE, GROSSE POINTE WOODS, MI 48236
PHONE: (313) 881-0077

EASTWOODEASTWOOD
CARPETCARPET
sales & service
586.773.1111586.773.1111
22924 Mack Ave., SCS
CARPET • VINYL • HARDWOOD

Serving the Community for 55 Years 

BuyBuy
WithWith

ConfidenceConfidence

Audi	 BMW	 Mercedes-Benz	 Volkswagen	 PORSCHE

586-773-5820

WE DIAGNOSE AND SERVICE GERMAN CARS EXCLUSIVELY

Quality Genuine Parts
Keeping the German Tradition since 1975

16521 E. 9 Mile Road, Eastpointe
4 Blocks East of Gratiot Avenue

Edward J. Vermet B.S. D.D.S.
  fa m i ly  p r a c t i c e  
Implant Services • Sedation Available 

Evening Hours 
Complete Cosmetic Dentistry 

Including Whitening
660 Cadieux at Kercheval, Grosse Pointe, MI 48230

313.882.2300 • vermetdental@gmail.com

Carl F. Jarboe
30 year parish member

cfjarboe@jarboelawfirm.com

(313) 821-2600
18720 Mack Avenue, Suite 240
Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48236

Visit us at jarboelawfirm.com

	 JANSSEN
	 REFRIGERATION
	 Co, Inc.

HVAC Commercial & Industrial
Mechanical Contractor

Jim Motschall, Executive Sales
Mobile: 586/883.2398

26725 Bunert • Warren
Office: 586/498.1191

jm@janssenrefrigeration.com

24 HOUR SERVICE

Call for a Tour 586-498-4500 
26101 Jefferson Ave., North of 10 Mile, St. Clair Shores, MI48081

• Signature Neighborhood Life Style Concept
• Delicious Seasonal Menus
• Spiritual, Social, Educational & Cultural Activities
• 24/7 On-Site Personal Assistance
• Respite Care plus so much more!
CranberryPark.net

A Shared Campus with 
Shorepointe Health & 

Rehabilitation  Offers a 
Continuum of Care

Scott Adlhoch
Realtor

Office:	 (313) 882-5200
Cell:	 (313) 550-1181

Parish Member and Proud Parent
of a St. Paul 4th Grader

Plumbing? Sewer? Drain Problems? ... We Can Help

SENIOR DISCOUNTS WaterWorkPlumbing.com
313-558-8757

$20 OFF ANY SERVICE 24 HOUR 
EMERGENCY SERVICE

Licensed & Insured
Master Plumber


